
COURSE PLANNING FOR 2018/2019 
 
Counsellors have met with our Grade 9’s, 10’s and 11’s this month to help students with course selec-
tions for next year. We encourage students and parents to meet with counselors individually to discuss 
any questions and concerns they might have. Courses selected, particularly for grades 11 and 12, have 
an impact on post-secondary options.  The course selection sheets are due back as follows:  
  
Note: Grade 10 & 11 students must have theirs completed, signed course selection forms turned into 
their counselor by Feb. 26th; grade 9 students must have their forms turned into their math teacher by 
February 20th.  Any post-secondary research that students can do now in preparation for course selec-
tion would be very helpful. Students should spend time in our Career Resource Center (room 213), 
look at post-secondary school websites and/or get info about careers and post-secondary programs by 
checking out these sites:  www.educationplanner.bc.ca, www.itsajuggle.ca 
 
Students who hand in their course selection sheets past the deadline may not get their first choice elec-
tives as the classes may be full.  
  
Please note that all students are required to register for eight Riverside courses. Grade 12’s, however, 
may elect to take only 7 courses provided they have enough credits but this would make the student 
ineligible for honour roll.  
  
Detailed course information can be found on the Riverside web site under “course descriptions”. Sev-
eral new courses and programs have been added to our usual offerings. As well, some district appren-
ticeship programs and on-line offerings are included and worth a look.  
  
PEER TUTORS AVAILABLE Peer tutors are available to help students with their academic course 
work. If you feel your son or daughter is in need of extra academic support, contact the counsellor for 
an application form.  
  
 
Grade 12 marks and Post-secondary Applications 
The Ministry sends official copies of students’ interim marks in May and official transcripts in July to 
post-secondary institutions in order to assist students through the admissions process.  The Ministry 
can send marks information only if a student gives them permission to do so.  Students are required to 
complete the Student Transcripts Service Form (STS) online on the Ministry website.  Counsellors 
have provided specific instructions to students but instructions are also available on the career centre 
website as well.  In order to be considered for admission students should complete this task before the 
end of March.  Only students applying for a September 2018 entry need to submit their STS form. 
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February 28—March 2 

Musical—RENT 

March 5 

After-Grad Meeting 

7:00 pm Library 

March 14th 

Interim Report Cards Distribution—

RAP 

March 16th 

Last Day of School before break 

March 19th—April 2 

Spring Break 

April 3rd 

School  back in session 

April 3rd 

After-Grad Meeting 7:00 p.m. Library 

April 11th 

Euclid Contest—Grade 11/12 

April 17th 

PAC Meeting—7:00 pm Library 

April 25th 

Early Dismissal—1:05 

2:30 pm Parent Teacher Conferences 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parents can link to my blog:   
http://myriverside.sd43.bc.ca/

jbruneau/ 

http://www.educationplanner.bc.ca
http://www.itsajuggle.ca
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=image+for+twitter&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=toNL_N_20xzwlM&tbnid=IfkNz4YOeXLSSM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.informationweek.com%2Fgalleries%2Finternet&ei=A9sbUcv1POXbiwKVwYGgCA&bvm=bv.42261806,d.cGE&psig
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RIVERSIDE 
Outdoor 

Education 
Program 

 
Riverside’s outdoor education 
program aims to help students 
foster leadership skills, 
environmental responsibility, 
knowledge of local 
recreational areas, and build 
community while 
strengthening outdoor skills 
and providing challenge. 
Learning will take place in 
the classroom and outdoors 
through various day trips and 
some overnight trips. Students 
will receive credit for the 
following courses: Science 
10, Math Foundation and Pre-
Calculus 10, PE 10, 
Leadership 10, Career Studies 
10 (see individual course 
descriptions for more detail). 
Students will receive a 
certificate in basic first aid 
and RCABC basic lake water 
canoeing solo and tandem. 
Outdoor activities will 
include but are not limited to 
hiking, backpacking, skiing, 
snowshoeing, and 
canoeing.  Cost of $650 
includes costs of some 
transportation, third-party 
instruction, camping fees and 
some equipment rentals. 
Contact Ms. McArthur at 
emcarthur@sd43.bc.ca or 
Ms. Blaxland at 
jblaxland@sd43.bc.ca for 
an application. Applications 
are due in March 2018.  
 
 

  Spring Spoken Word Competition 
 
Wednesday May 9th 2018  Thursday May 10th 2018 
Grade 9/10 Competition   Grade 11/12 Competition 
12:30 pm to 3:10 pm   12:30 pm to 3:00 pm 
Venue: Riverside Cafeteria  Venue: Riverside Cafeteria 
 
   All are welcome! 

A special thank you to Caffé Divano for supporting our Rise and Shine Breakfast Pro-
gram with wonderful goodies!  Each Wednesday, Café Divano donates to Riverside, 
dozens of baked scones and muffins to help us ensure that students start their day with 
a full stomach.  

Thank you Caffé Divano! 

mailto:emcarthur@sd43.bc.ca
mailto:jblaxland@sd43.bc.ca
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ACTIVITY DATE TIME LOCATION 

Info Letter RE: Commencement 
Tickets to be dispersed 

April 4 RAP   

Nominations for Valedictorian April 3rd – 10th   Ms. Leonard 
Room 113 

Guest forms available in the office April 18th Due – April 25th Office – Vice Principal 

Valedictorian Nominees Meeting April 18th Lunch Ms. Leonard 
Room 113 

Grad Comments Database Open 
(for Commencement) 

May 17th – 27th   Online; same process as YB comment; 
see library for guidance  

Valedictorian Nominees Record 
Speeches 

April 26th After School   

Dinner/Dance Guest Interviews w/ 
Administration 

April 30th to May 4th    Office 

Grade 12 Grad Assembly April 11th 
  

RAP Gym 

Grad Transition Deadline 
  

April 23rd 
  

  See your counsellor 

Local Scholarship Applications due April TBA 4:00 Ms. Chittenden 

Make sure you have no books or 
fees or other amounts outstanding 
by this date 

May 4th 3:00pm See Ms. Lim in Office 
See Ms. Henderson in Library 

Ticket Sales for Grad Dinner Dance 
($130/person) 

May 7th – 16th Lunch Room 124 

Dinner Dance Table Reservation 
  

May 7th – 16th Lunch Room 124 
*Maximum 10 per table 

  

Vote for Valedictorian May 2nd RAP  

After Grad ticket sales May 7th – 16th Lunch Room 127 

Extra Commencement Tickets 
available in the office - $5.00 per 
ticket 

  
June 4th – 8th 

First 20 minutes of 
Lunch 

  
Main Foyer 

Final Ticket Sales for After Grad TBA Lunch Main Foyer 

Grade 12 marks checked for Com-
mencement eligibility 

May 25th     

Grade 12 French Immersion Leav-
ing celebration 

May 31st  7:00 p.m.—8:30 p.m. River’s Edge Theatre 

Grad Dinner/Dance Saturday, June 9th 6:00pm – Midnight 
Dinner at 7:00 

Pinnacle Hotel 

After Grad June 9th /10th 11:45 
Check in Begins 

Hyde Creek Community Center 

Commencement Rehearsal & Cap 
and Gown Distribution 
(Attendance is MANDATORY) 

TBA 1:00-3:00 Gym 

Commencement Ceremonies Sunday - June 24th 2:00-4:30 SFU – Convocation Mall 
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Open Gym for International Students—every Monday during lunch 
time.  Students may participate in badminton, basketball, indoor 
soccer etc.  International students may make new friends with Mul-
ticultural Leadership Students who are there to participate and 
help supervise these lunch hours. 
 
New international students welcome event on February 6th after-
school.  Students were introduced to the administrator and coun-
selor teams, district Korean and Mandarin speaking youth workers 
and EAL teachers.  Multicultural Leadership students taught them 
how to play Kahoot and introduce Riverside teachers, classes and 
landmarks with this game! 
 
Every year I invite former students to return during reading breaks 
to speak with Planning 10, and other classes to share their post-
secondary experiences and give some advice or suggestions to 
current students.  Alumni students really enjoy returning to River-
side to see teachers and their former school. 
 
Lunar New Year Festival—Each year we celebrate New Year’s 
from many cultures.  This year we had calligraphy demonstrations 
and a traditional Chinese New Year activity of cutting paper into 
beautiful Chinese good luck characters for the new year. 

Riverside Alumni Day—Friday February 16th 



A reminder all fees, including yearbook, activity fees, cap 
and gown, will be collected on-line.  To pay, please click 
on “fee payment” or visit our web-site and click on the 
button that says “student fees”.  In three simple steps, 
you will have created an account and be able to use this 
account to pay for field trips or others other fees that 
may come up during the school year.  The great thing is 
that once you’ve created an account, you can use the 
same account to pay fees for all your children if you have 
others attending schools in the Coquitlam School Dis-
trict. 
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Reminder to Parents: when you are completing the Absence Report for your child, 
which includes either an early dismissal or missing  blocks, please indicate the time 
and block that will be missed in the reason and time section as indicated below with 
the red arrow.  So often it is not filled out and we do not know what time the student 
will be leaving or which block(s) they will be missing.  Thank you. 
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Host an International Student 
  

Canada Homestay Network (CHN) has a number of homestay hosting opportunities coming up. 
We invite you to welcome an international student studying at various secondary schools in the 
Coquitlam School District into your family for one semester or a full academic year.  
 
 You provide: a private bedroom, three meals per day, an English-only environment and a caring 
home atmosphere. 
 We provide: a student carefully matched with your family, 24/7 emergency support, a monthly sti-
pend to defray expenses, and the opportunity to make a new friend for life!  
 
CHN also has short-term summer programs that vary in length from 1-4 weeks.      Hosting for 
these programs involves driving to and from school daily.  Host Families are asked to accommo-
date two students at a time that can share a room but have separate beds.  

For more information visit www.whyihost.ca or email CHN at coquitlamin-
fo@canadahomestaynetwork.ca. 

 
To apply to become a host family, please fill out our online application at: 

http://www.canadahomestayinternational.com/applicationprocess.html 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/canadahomestayinternational


KEEP UP WITH RIVERSIDE THROUGH OUR 
SOCIAL MEDIA 







Useful Info about E-Cigarettes being circulated at our secondary schools… 


